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THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO ARE SERVING 

ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 17 

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO ARE SERVING 

ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 24 
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Next Steps from Where We Are 
As most of us are aware, Holly Cooper will be retiring as our Sr. Warden as of the January Annual Meeting.  A thorough 
listing of the current responsibilities of the St. Luke’s Sr. Warden has appeared in the newsletter for several weeks 
running.  This is not your grandma’s Sr. Warden job description.  Why? Because St. Luke’s now functions without a 
Rector and every responsibility formerly held by the paid Rector has now come to rest on the volunteer Sr. Warden, a 
full time job plus a few more responsibilities concomitant with having to find and communicate with supply priests for 
Sunday worship.  As is, it is an untenable ask of any one church member, which is why we have not gotten anyone to 
volunteer to take the position.   
St. Luke’s cannot exist without a Sr. Warden.  However, in reality, the responsibilities of the Sr. Warden do not need to 
be so extensive if we as a congregation can pick up the less official tasks.  Our last Vestry of the Whole meeting was 
dedicated in large part to figuring out what existing or new groups in the church could take on new responsibilities that 
fit their area of ministry.  Many of the tasks are vital to the life of St. Luke’s, they just don’t need to be done by a Sr. 
Warden.  We will be printing the results of our discussion is subsequent newsletters.  Our hope is to use the existing 
ministry groups and add some new groups and each group will have its set of responsibilities.  No one will be working 
alone and each group will be keeping an eye on what is getting done.   
After paring down the job description, we found that a person with the title of Sr. Warden needs to do these things:  
Review and sign contracts on behalf of the congregation, receive the records for criminal background checks for staff 
and volunteers, and meet in the executive officers meeting with the Jr. Warden, Treasurer and Clerk.  Everything else 
can be done by the rest of us.  We are still looking for a Sr. Warden.  If you are interested, please contact Holly Cooper.   
As a congregation we will need to work together on getting the rest of the work done but remember it is just a logical 
next step in figuring out how to be church together.  We don’t know how long the current situation will last but it is 
necessary to work with what we have, where we are at now. We will be asking you where you would like to be working.  
For now, read through that long list of Sr. Warden responsibilities and think about your strengths and interests.  What 
are you good at, what gives you energy?  Consider if you are being challenged to do something out of your comfort 
zone.  Pray about what you are or may be called to do.  The goal is not to guilt people into taking jobs that are not 
helpful to them but to encourage each other to try things that we haven’t tried before.  That doesn’t mean the tasks are 
easy, far from it, but we believe as the Bishop told us that we at St. Luke’s have everything we need to go forward as a 
church.  We just need to be open to each other’s gifts and courageous enough to try new things.  – Kathy Hansen.   
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RESPONSIBLITIES OF THE SENIOR WARDEN 
2023 (MODIFICATION OF 2022 REPORT) 
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The Vestry meeting opened with prayer at 10:28 am, with 10 members in attendance. It was followed by adoption of the 
Consent Agenda and the Minutes, and the acceptance of the Written Reports.  
The Consent Agenda consisted of the following:   
 
1.  Accept and sign a letter of thanks to Bishop Lucinda for the gift of a portion of the proceeds from the sale of Diocesan 
property.  
2.  Approve $460.00 to Evangelista’s Construction for pantry drywall patch with insulation.   
3.  Approve Responsibility for Receipt of Criminal Offender Record information (CORI). The policy will be adopted by the  
 
Vestry of St. Luke’s Episcopal Church October 8, 2023. The Child/Youth Protection Policy adopted by the Vestry requires 
the use of fingerprint-based background checks (LiveScan) administered by the California Department of Justice (DOJ) to 
provide CORI from DOJ and federal FBI systems.  The Senior Warden’s Responsibilities as Custodian of Records were 
listed, as were the Church’s responsibilities and the Vestry’s responsibilities for Oversight.  
 
A major part of the meeting pertained to planning for the Sr. Warden transition, which will take place in January.  After 
studying the Sr. Warden Job Description, it was decided that the Sr. Warden responsibilities needed to be reduced, by 
allocating various jobs to other members.  With that in mind, Kathy Hansen created a graphic with the various groups 
within the church, and cross referenced it to numbered items on the job description.  A chart of groups and job 
descriptions will be distributed to members at a future date. We will then be asked to prayerfully consider which areas 
each of us might help with.  AND, TO ANYONE WHO MIGHT CONSIDER BEING ST. LUKE’S SR. WARDEN FOR 2024, 
THERE WERE REALLY ONLY ABOUT FIVE DUTIES THAT ONLY THE SR. WARDEN MUST DO, IF WE ALL CHIP IN AND HELP! 
 
The Jr. Warden’s report stated the Undercroft contractor, Evangelista Construction, was paid $4,800.00 in one payment 
and a second payment of $8,000 on 8/31/23. The third payment of $10,315.00 will be paid in October. On October 15, 
we will dedicate the Cummings Fellowship Hall (formally called the Undercroft) with a celebration and potluck.  
Everyone is invited!  Other information:  The drawings for the staircase are done, and the kitchen and pantry/storeroom 
are going to be painted, by members of St. Luke’s. 
Leann Brooks gave the Financial Report which showed: Total Checking/Savings $80,159.82; Diocesan Investment Trust 
$109,760.85; Total Assets $109,760.85.    
The one word meeting summary:  Great, informative, long, hopeful, productive 
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UPDATE ON FLORRIE DRUMM 
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Re-Homing our Diocese in Beloved Community 

September 16, 9:30 - 3:00 St Paul/San Pablo, Salinas 

 

The Social Justice Committee invites you to a very special workshop day on September 16th.  

In the past year we have been thinking about Christian Nationalism and how Christianity is being used to support white 

supremacy in this country.  Also, the last diocesan convention passed a resolution forming a task force to explore our 

diocesan history with the oppression of the indigenous people of this land. 

Re-homing our Diocese in Beloved Community brings together both these themes.  

We are thrilled to welcome the Rev. Rachel Taber-Hamilton who is a gifted speaker with a background in cultural 

anthropology. She is also vice-president of the House of Deputies, and Rector of Trinity, Everett, WA. Rachel was raised in a 

multi-cultural and mixed-race heritage of First Nations (Shackan, British Columbia), Pennsylvania Dutch and Scots-

Irish, and is a passionate advocate for indigenous people. 

In this workshop, we will be continuing to awaken to the history and the people of this land.  

You can expect to learn more about the Doctrine of Discovery and how this laid the foundation for Christian Nationalism and 

the oppression and genocide of native peoples. There will also be discussion of how we  reach out to the people who 

represent the continuity of the land which we now inhabit and thus make our church more accessible to all whom Jesus loves. 

Saturday September 16, 9:30 - 3:00 

St. Paul/San Pablo, Salinas 

Donation of $25 includes lunch and helps to defray costs 

Scholarships are available 

Register Now  

 

https://www.realepiscopal.org/blog/diocesan-workshop-re-homing-our-diocese-into-beloved-community5599/?occurrence=112
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